Greetings, all.

 

There is some late-breaking news about the 2017 Annual Meeting that will be held in September in Colorado Springs, Colo.  

 

Also, last week, the officers of the AEG St. Louis Chapter met to discuss and plan the upcoming program year.  Here are the highlights....

 

1.  Annual Meeting Travel Grants are DUE JUNE 30:  Students, young professionals, and educators are eligible for grants up to $500 to help with travel and meeting costs.  

          The Student & Young Professional Travel Grant application is located at https://docs.wixstatic.com/ugd/b33307_d3834294e2f747ccaf25728616eb3d1b.pdf
          The Educator Travel Grant is located at https://docs.wixstatic.com/ugd/b33307_24ddc1b653f04534bbb3f9d9700ca36f.pdf
 

2.  A new slate of officers is proposed for the AEG St. Louis Chapter.  John Carrow has tendered his resignation as AEG St. Louis Chapter Vice Chair.  To help fill this vacancy, Stephanie Kline-Tissi graciously offered to step forward from her role as AEG St. Louis Chapter Secretary and serve as Interim AEG St. Louis Chapter Vice Chair.  Jessie Goodwin generously agreed to now serve as Interim AEG St. Louis Chapter Secretary.  

 

Stephanie will help Jessie get up to speed, and, because they both work in the same office, this should go quickly and smoothly. 

 

In April 2016, the AEG St. Louis Chapter officers had been elected to a two-year term.  However, with John Carrow’s resignation in the middle of that two-year term, it was decided to accept John’s resignation with regrets and to immediately accept Stephanie’s and Jessie’s offers to serve.  “Interim” will be added to their titles until the next election, which is planned for April 2018.  

 

Many thanks are due to John, Stephanie, and Jessie.

 

Phyllis Steckel will continue as AEG St. Louis Chapter Chair.  Jon Truesdale will continue as AEG St. Louis Chapter Treasurer.

 

Considering the time availability of all of our Chapter volunteers, this arrangement was agreed to be in the best interest of the Chapter as a whole.  If anyone has serious objections, please contact Phyllis Steckel, AEG St. Louis Chapter Chair at psteckel@charter.net. 

 

3.  The Student Educational Award was deemed a success.  Given the continued financial health of our AEG St. Louis Chapter, this will again be offered in the 2017-18 school year.  This award apparently increased the participation of students at meetings and added a bit of excitement to the April meeting.  And one student is VERY happy!

 

4.  Some changes to the costs of regular meetings will be adopted for 2017-18.  Going forward, the cost for AEG members will be $30 per regular meeting, and the cost for non-members and guests will be $40 per regular meeting.  The costs for both students and those between jobs will stay at $10 per regular meeting.

 

5.  It was agreed that Sponsors are critical to the financial health of the AEG St. Louis Chapter.  If you or your company would like to sponsor a meeting, please contact Jon Truesdale at jptruesdale@gmail.com. 

 

6.  It was agreed that the Student Presentations will be given at the 2018 February meeting.  In the past, Student Presentations were given at the April meeting.  Students:  NOW is not too early to start planning for your presentation next February.

 

7.  Tickets for the Cardinals’ game against the San Diego Padres on Thursday, August 24, are still available.  This is an early evening game, starting at 6:15 pm.  Tickets are $25 each.  Let’s hope the Birds get their act together by then and start winning a few!  Contact Phyllis Steckel at psteckel@charter.net for tickets.

 

Your officers and other volunteers of the AEG St. Louis Chapter look forward to another great year.  See you soon!

 

Cheers,

 

Phyllis Steckel, RG

Chair, AEG St. Louis Chapter
